Dear Parents:

As your child starts a new school year, you may wonder what you can do to help your child succeed in science. We understand your concerns and would like to offer some suggestions on how you can help your child be successful this year.

The main reason why students may struggle in science, but do well in language arts and math can be attributed to the nature of the subject matter.  For the most part, language arts and math are skill-based subjects.  Students learn those skills in class, practice those skills, and then demonstrate what they have learned by taking tests.  On the other hand, science is largely a knowledge-based subject.  Students must learn a lot of new vocabulary words and new concepts. Your children work hard in class every day learning these things through the explanations and examples we provide and the activities and labs we do in class. However, they must spend time at home reviewing what we do each day, and they must study for tests to complete the learning process.   
We believe every child can do well in science, but it does take effort.  So, what can you do to help your child? 
We offer these suggestions: 

· Your children need to study their notes for 10-15 minutes every night.  This will prevent the problem many students face when they try to learn an entire unit the night before the test.  These “baby steps’ will allow them to just review the night before the test. 
· You can help your children study by using flash cards for vocabulary, quizzing them over their handouts, or by asking them to teach you what they learned that day.  You will be encouraging them to use study skills they can use for the rest of their lives.
· Help your children stay organized.  We spend the first couple of days in class setting up a science binder.   Everything we hand out in class is three-hole punched so it can be put in that binder.
· Encourage your children to ask questions in class.  We need to know if they don’t understand. 
· Encourage your children to do their best.  We feel that learning science is very important.  Let your children know that you think it is important, too.

We hope you find these suggestions useful.  Like you, we want your children to be successful in everything they do!  Thank you for everything you do to support your child’s education.

Max Duncan
Lauren Larson
Lisa Mathews 

Allison Webster 
Helpful websites:
http://www.studygs.net
http://www.testtakingtips.com
http://www.timemanagementhelp.com 
To access our web pages:
1. Go to www.bufordms.org.
2. Go to the Teams tab.  Choose 7th grade.

3. Choose [website] next to the teacher’s name.  There is also a link to our e-mail.

Note: Each teacher’s main page has a Home tab with links to the system web page, BCSS home, and the BMS home page.
